

September 19, 2019

Town of Windham Attn: Linda Brooks and Jennifer Alvino 8 School Road Windham, ME, 04062

Ms. Brooks & Ms. Alvino:

Thank you for making us aware of your plans to host a number of events relating to Maine's Bicentennial.

These projects are exactly the type of effort we are hoping to see as we commemorate Maine's 200th anniversary statewide. We are impressed by the initiative that you are taking to make this happen, and it is evident to us that you have the dedication and organizational skills to make it a success.

The commission does not have the staff or resources to create all the events and programming that will make the bicentennial memorable and noteworthy; we are depending on people like you to "lead the way" in providing cultural, educational and entertaining events and programs for the Maine public and visitors to mark this once-in-a-lifetime milestone in our state's history.

We also ask that you submit all relevant events in the Events Calendar section of the www.Maine200.org website, which will be the main resource for the public to learn about all programs and events related to the bicentennial. Additionally, we have approved use of the Maine200 logo for promotion of Windham's bicentennial events, as we believe that co-branding will give them a heightened presence, and we certainly plan to promote it via our Maine200 social media channels and any print materials in which we list upcoming bicentennial events.

Maine 200's Business Manager, Bradley Sawyer will reach out soon with a file of our small logo for your use with this project. If you should require a higher resolution image please feel free to contact him and one can be provided.

If you have any questions regarding this matter please feel free to contact myself or Bradley at Bradley.Sawyer@Maine200.org. Thank you for helping to spread the word about Maine200!

Sincerely.

Sen. Bill Diamond

Chair, Maine Bicentennial Commission